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2018 SECOND TERM NEWS LETTER:- 

 

Dear Esteemed Parents / Guardians, 

I give glory to God Almighty for the 

successful end of another term.  It can 

only be God on our side.  The term ended 

peacefully and successfully with all the 

activities marked out for the term fully 

accomplished. 

 

I welcome all new parents that joined us 

this term, we appreciate you as a family. 

 

I really appreciate the management of the 

school, my ever supportive Vice Principals, 

my dedicated teachers and every support 

staff for their unflinching support to the 

smooth running of the term.  May God 

reward you all esteemed parents.  I lack 

words to appreciate your efforts in 

providing for your wards despite the harsh 

economy of the country.  My prayer for 

you all is that you must live to eat the 

fruits of your labour in Jesus Name. Amen. 

 

I specially thank all parents who supported 

and attended our Cultural Day celebration.  

May God replenish your pockets in Jesus 

name. 

 

 

PTA/OPEN DAY: The PTA/Open Day was 

successfully held, I appreciate all parents 

that were in attendance and implore those 

who did not come to try to keep the date 

for PTA/Open free on their activity plans.  

There is need for you to visit the school to 

check on the progress of your child/ward 

and contribute to the progress of the 

school. 

 

I will bring back the financial penalty we 

were using before as that will help us. 

 

Excursion:- Our visit to the Zoological 

Garden at University of Ibadan was a good 

experience both for the students and staff 

who accompanied them.  We thank God 

for the safety To and Fro the journey. 

 

 

 

NOTEABLE INFORMATION:- 

Resumption:- Third term begins on 

Monday 29th April 2019.  All students are 

expected to be in school by 7.30am 

Payment of fees is on or before 

resumption.  However a grace of two 

weeks might be given after resumption, 

after which students will be sent back 

home.  Any student who fails to resume 

on the said date will pay a fine of 

N5,000.00 unless permission is granted. 

 

BOARDING:- All boarding students are to 

resume on Sunday 28th April, 2019.  

Checking in of students will end by 5pm.  

All boarding students are please warned to 

adhere to the rules and regulations of the 

hostel.  Any who violates the laws will be 

D-boarded.  Parents are please reminded 

that no cash will be given to any child.  All 

funds must be handed over to the hostel 

mistress at the point of checking in.  

 

Students are not allowed to take in any 

form of food or drink into the rooms.  

Whether school food or food from home. 

Any student that violates these must be 

instantly asked to leave the hostel.  All 
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kinds of food and drinks MUST be taken at 

the sitting room at the ground floor. 

 

Use of wrong uniform:- For the sake of 

those that joined and old students who 

might have forgotten, below are our dress 

codes. 

1. Hairdo: Style chosen by the school 

must be made.  It lasts for two weeks 

before changing.  However if a child feels 

her hair do is rough such a child can re-do 

the same style to appear neat. For boys 

clean hair cut without carving. 

2. School shoes:- The school shoe is black 

shoe without any silver or gold accessories 

attached to it.  No black canvas can be 

used in place of black as such will be 

seized. 

 

Use of Gargets:- The school prohibits the 

use of any electronical gargets, cellphone, 

and movable sound systems.  Any of such 

found with students MUST be seized and 

never to be given back.  This has been our 

policy and will continue to be so. 

 

However students can come in with 

cellphones or cameras on days of 

ceremonies like cultural day, graduation or 

inter-house sports BUT at the owner’s risk.  

Don’t even dare come to report when 

stolen. 

 

Extension Classes:- As the school vacates 

on 10th April JS3 and SS3 will continue 

their classes as from Monday 15th April 

2019 and go on Easter break on Monday – 

Thursday before Good Friday.  Classes 

resume back on Tuesday 23rd April 2019.  

During this period SS3 will be writing their 

WAEC exams. 

 

All students MUST be on their school blue 

shirt/blouse on the trouser or skirt.  

Classes run from 9am to 1pm Monday to 

Thursday.  No bus service please. 

 

WAEC: - SS3 students have commenced 

their WAEC exams on Monday 8th April till 

May and NECO from June to July.  We 

covet your prayers for their success.  

Parents please warn your wards to desist 

from any form of malpractice.  

 

SUSPENSION FEES:- Any student who bags 

suspension for misconduct, will serve the 

suspension and on resumption from the 

suspension pays a suspension fee of 

N25,000.00 (Twenty-Five Thousand Naira) 

only.  The school pleads with the parents 

to avoid coming to plead for leniency, 

rather warn your ward to avoid it. 

 

CHECKING OF RESULTS:- It has been 

observed that most parents do not check 

the results of the students from the 

internet using the scratch cards given to 

them in first term.  This is disheartening as 

the progress of the student will not be 

monitored by the parents. 

 

Message is always sent on the parents’ 

platform as soon as the results are 

uploaded. 

 

PRE-RESUMPTION TEST:-  This is done at 

the first week of resumption.  The topics 

to read are at the back of every question 

paper.  Parents please ensure your ward 

reads to enable him/her answer the 

questions. It is part of the termly 

examination. 

 

FIELD TRIP TO GHANA:-  We were 

supposed to go on field trip to Ghana.  But 

due to low response from our parents, it 

has been postponed to 1st June, 2019.  The 

postponement is to give parents 

opportunity of meeting up with the 

payment for the trip.  I earnestly plead 



with you to let your child be part of the 

trip.  It will be very educational.  May God 

provide for us in Jesus Name. 

Requirement for the trip includes an 

ECOWAS passport or international 

passport for the child. 

Toiletries, underwear, night wears, shoe, 

sandals, and slippers. 

 

SUCCESS TAB:- The purchase of this 

success tabs is still in progress.  Those who 

made their payments had been supplied.  

Some are yet to be supplied.  Parents 

whose children have can attest that it is of 

good value for the students.  It aids their 

study habits.  However, parents email 

addresses are required to block sites in the 

tablet that students are not supposed to 

enter. 

 

HYGIENE:- Mothers are please advised to 

ensure proper hygiene practice of their 

children.  Roll-on stick will be advisable for 

their use to minimize the body odours.  

 

Finally, I plead with parents whose 

children are wearing worn out shirts and 

trousers to buy new ones for them.  When 

their uniforms are worn out it makes them 

have very low esteem which is not good 

for them. 

 

I wish you a happy Easter break with your 

children. 

 

Transport Fee:- Please ensure you pay 

your transport fee before resumption and 

send the proof of the school. 

 

The bus service will be given only to those 

that paid. 

 

Digital Audiometry report from medifield 

is enclosed in the envelope.  Please check 

your wards screening report for further 

attention if need be. 

 

Thanks for your usual co-operation. 

 

 

 

 

MRS. DIKE H. I. 

Principal 

 

 

 


